
 To encourage more youths to participate in National Youth Parliament Festival 

2019 through Digital medium, by uploading their recorded videos, it has been decided 

to extend the last date for the Digital Screening process from 18.01.2019 to 05:00 PM 

of 20.01.2019.  

 Consequent actions are expected from all Regional Directors (NSS), State 

Directors (NYKS) and State NSS Officers: 

1. They should widely publicize the extension of the last date through their social 

media networks and local/regional press (electronic and print). 

2. The Screening Committee should also be immediately informed about the 

extension of last date, so that they are available for screening of uploaded 

contents, as per the guidelines, during extended dates. 

3. It has been decided that MyGov will provide the uploaded videos for screening 

on the 18
th

, 19
th

 and 20
th

 evening. 

4. Regional Directors (NSS), State Directors (NYKS) and State NSS Officers 

should ensure that the screening is completed by the screening committee on 

the same date they receive the videos.  

5. For the videos sent to them on 20
th

 evening, the final evaluation sheet should 

reach the NSS Directorate latest by 21
st
 afternoon. If required, additional 

screening committees may also be constituted if the volume of the video 

participation increases. 

6. The segregated list of selected participants from each district would be sent 

back to all RDs by 21
st
 evening, so that all the selected participants are 

informed latest by the evening of 21
st
 January, 2019 itself. 

7. It is important to note that there can be no compromise on time deadlines 

because any delay would result in non-communication of the selection to the 

participants, which would hamper the whole process of District Youth 

Parliament. 

 


